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MINUTES – MARCH 28, 2013
Acting Chairman Campilango called the Planning Board meeting of Thursday, March 28, 2013, to order at 8:08 p.m. in the Municipal Building of the Borough of Totowa.

PRESENT:

Mayor Coiro
Commissioner Campilango
Commissioner Vandenbree

Commissioner Festa 
Commissioner Paese
Councilman D’Angelo
Commissioner Vickerilla

Nordan Murphy, PE
Richard Brigliadoro, ESQ 

The clerk read the statement of the meeting as follows: The meeting of the Planning Board to be held on the 28th day of March 2013 is in accordance with the Schedule of Annual Notice, which is posted, and in accordance with Chapter 231 P.L. 1975 of the State of New Jersey. The agenda for this meeting has been prepared and distributed to the members of the Planning Board and a copy has been on file in the Construction Official’s Office.
ITEM #1
Freez Pak Logistics



Block 171- Lot 16

MinorSite Plan  

405 Minninsink Road







Certificate of Use 

Mr. Michael Saoud appeared requesting the approval for occupancy of approximately 10,000 sq. ft. of space to be used for an over flow warehouse. Mr. Saoud testified as to the nature of the business indicating that the operation is for the cold storage of frozen foods.
Acting Chairman Campilango read a letter of intent into the record. The anticipated hours of operation are Monday through Friday from 6:00am to 5:00pm. There will be 3 employees
A motion was offered by Commissioner Paese and seconded by Commissioner Festa to approve the application for occupancy as presented. This approval is subject to and contingent upon the following conditions and will be memorialized in a Resolution at a future date:

1. The construction of internal partitions, exits, entrances and fire safety devices are subject to and require the approval of the fire sub-code official, the fire inspector and the building inspector.

2. The applicant will supply the Chief of Police with an emergency contact list and will also obtain the approval of the Police Chief in regards to all alarms and security devices.

3. There will be no outside storage of equipment or materials.

4. The anticipated hours of operation will be Monday through Friday from 6:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. There will be three full time employees.  



Seven agreed on a roll call vote………7-0


Tape 8– 482
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ITEM #2
Yung Nail Salon



Block 39- Lot 1

MinorSite Plan  

169 Union Blvd.







Certificate of Use 

Ms. Jeong Lee appeared requesting approval for the occupancy of approximately 1,150 sq. ft. of space for a Nail Salon. 

Acting Chairman Campilango read a letter of intent into the record. The anticipated hours of operation will be Monday through Saturday from 9:00 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. There will be three full time employees. 

Ms. Jeong Lee testified as to the nature of the business indicating they will be performing pedicures, manicures and waxing. There will be a text change only to the existing sign.
A motion was offered by Commissioner Paese and seconded by Commissioner Festa to approve the application for occupancy as presented. This approval is subject to and contingent upon the following conditions and will be memorialized in a Resolution at a future date:

1. The construction of internal partitions, exits, entrances and fire safety devices are subject to and require the approval of the fire sub-code official, the fire inspector and the building inspector.

2. The applicant will supply the Chief of Police with an emergency contact list and will also obtain the approval of the Police Chief in regards to all alarms and security devices.

3. There will be no outside storage of equipment or materials.

4. The anticipated hours of operation will be Monday through Saturday from 9:00 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. There will be three full time employees 

5. There will be a text change only to the existing sign and no more than 20% of the window may be used for signage.



Seven agreed on a roll call vote………7-0


Tape 8– 864
ITEM #3
Cyndia’s LLC




Block 39- Lot 1

Minor Site Plan  

169 Union Blvd.







Certificate of Use

Ms. Cynthia Pacillo appeared requesting approval for the occupancy of approximately 2,000 sq. ft. of space to be used as a Deli/Luncheonette. 
Acting Chairman Campilango read a letter of intent into the record. The anticipated hours of operation would be seven days a week from 5:00am to 8:00pm. The landlord has provided open on site parking spaces. There will be three full-time employees.
Ms Pacillo testified as to the nature of the business and indicating that there will be a text change to the existing sign.
A motion was offered by Commissioner Paese and seconded by Commissioner Festa to approve the application for occupancy as presented. This approval is subject to and contingent upon the following conditions and will be memorialized in a Resolution at a future date:

1. The construction of internal partitions, exits, entrances and fire safety devices are subject to and require the approval of the fire sub-code official, the fire inspector and the building inspector.
2. The applicant will supply the Chief of Police with an emergency contact list and will also obtain the approval of the Police Chief in regards to all alarms and security devices.
3. There will be no outside storage of equipment or materials.
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4. The anticipated hours of operation would be seven days a week from 5:00am to 8:00pm. The landlord has provided open on site parking spaces. There will be three full-time employees.



Seven agreed on a roll call vote………7-0



Tape 8– 1236
ITEM #4
Charles Bressman &



Block 172- Lots 2 & 3.01
Minor Subdivision  

J&J Specialized LLC







Create 2 non-conforming lots

530 Route 46 West







in B3 & I1 Zones 

Mr. Joseph Perconti, attorney for the applicant indicated that a conceptual plan (Exhibit A6) would contain a building not to exceed 5,000 square feet in area for retail use or any permitted use within the B-3 Zone, a copy of the Deed (Exhibit A5) and Correspondance dated 2/13/13 (Exhibit A7) will be presented.
Mr. Rigg, PE,PP presented and reviewed the conceptual plan for Planning Board members and interested parties of the audience. Mr. Rigg explained that two means of ingress and egress are proposed.  First, in regard to access to Riverview Drive, the concept plan depicts a right turn in and right turn out off of Riverview Drive. 

Mr. Rigg further testified that the Applicants would be able to provide 34 fully-conforming parking stalls to support a proposed 5,000 square foot retail building.  The preferred means of ingress and egress to proposed Lot 3.04 would be through the adjacent Ablar property of which Mr. Bressman is an owner.  It was stipulated on the record that Mr. Bressman is an owner of the Ablar property and that an easement for ingress and egress to benefit proposed Lot 3.04 would be granted.  Also, Mr. Rigg indicated that he is providing for a possible emergency access to the rear of proposed Lot 3.04 adjacent to parking stall no. 17.  
Nordan Murphy, Planning Board Engineer represented that the proposed means of ingress and egress to Riverview Drive would violate NJDOT regulations.  More specifically, the right turn exit drive extends beyond the proposed lot line.  Under NJDOT regulations, the driveway must end 12 feet before the property line. Mr Murphy also testified that the plan depicts a proposed access adjacent to Route 46 and that part of the proposed driveway is shown to encroach into the Route 46 right-of-way.  Mr. Murphy’s opinion was that the access into Route 46 may violate the NJDOT deed restriction regarding access to Route 46. Furthermore, Mr. Murphy’s opinion was that a traffic analysis will be required for a combined driveway serving both Lot 3 and proposed Lot 3.04, as the combined traffic may trigger highway access modifications in instances where there is a ten percent increase in traffic over existing traffic, in accordance with current NJDOT standards.  

Mr. Michael Rubin, attorney for an objector argued that the proposed concept plan was not a plan that demonstrated reasonable access to the site in order to be submitted to the Planning Board.  Mr. Rubin also questioned whether or not Mr. Rigg has in the past designed a driveway with such a steep nine percent grade.  Mr. Rubin argued that the access off of Riverview Drive, as proposed, was not reasonable.  Mr. Rubin also argued that the proposed concept plan requires outside agency approval by the NJDOT relative to ingress and egress off of Riverview Drive. With respect to the issue of emergency access, Mr. Rubin indicated that emergency access would have to go through Lot 3.02, which is his client’s lot.  Mr. Rigg clarified that the emergency access only was not designed for the general public, but rather it was designed strictly for police, fire and other first responders in emergency situations only.  

Ms. Jill Hartmann, P. P testified as an expert planner on behalf of the objector, Route 46 Realty Associates.  She reviewed with the Board the variances required in regard to this application.  Hartmann testified that in her opinion, the Applicants have not satisfied both the positive and negative criteria necessary for the Board to grant ancillary “c” or bulk variance relief.  In regard to the positive criteria, she indicated that in her opinion, the Applicants have not proven that the general welfare would be supported by the granting of this application,nor that the approval of this application would result in providing sufficient space in appropriate 
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locations for a variety of uses, including commercial and industrial uses. She indicated that the approval of this application would not promote a desirable visual environment through creative design techniques and good civic design and arrangement.  


Ms. Hartmann came to these conclusions for several reasons.  First, the proposed subdivision does not have primary access to Route 46.  She referred to the deed restriction in the NJDOT deed which conveyed existing Lot 3.01 to J&J Specialized.  The NJDOT deed eliminated direct access to Route 46.  As a result, the Applicant is providing access to an expanded driveway across from the adjacent western property that fronts on Route 46, and has been identified as the Ablar property.  Ms. Hartmann questioned whether or not such access would be approvable by the NJDOT and would result in a fully-functioning site.  Secondly, the proposed secondary access driveway at Riverview Drive crosses significant topography with an average of approximately 23 percent and areas of 50 percent or greater.  She indicated that the proposed means of ingress and egress provided for right turn in and right turn out along Riverview Drive.  She further stated that the proposed access is not directly across from the Route 46 signalized access intersection, but is in its vicinity and sphere of influence.  She highlighted the fact that the Applicants failed to produce expert traffic testimony.  She reiterated the concerns of Mr. Rubin in regard to the proposed emergency access, which would cross Lot 3.02, which is owned by her client, Route 46 Realty Associates.  

Ms. Hartmann also represented that the proposed concept plan does not adhere to the principles of good civic design and arrangement with the proposed primary access from Route 46 and the secondary access from Riverview Drive.  Ms. Hartmann indicated that by not subdividing the lot, the variance for lot area would be eliminated and additional property would be available for better access to Riverview Drive.  She also indicated that by not subdividing the lot, the present owner would be able to potentially develop the site and provide all required access from his existing driveway located substantially west of the Route 46 access intersection along Riverview Drive.  Access to Route 46 would therefore not be needed and severe impacts to the site topography would also not be required.  For all of these reasons, she determined that the Applicant did not meet the positive criteria and negative criteria in regard to the granting of “c” variance relief.  

Mr. Ken Ochab provided some additional testimony and to rebut the testimony of Ms. Hartmann.  Mr. Ochab disagreed with the assessments of Ms. Hartmann and again stated that the Applicants have sustained their burden of proof and have met both the positive criteria and negative criteria in regard to the “c” or bulk variances sought in regard to this development application.  He reviewed with the Planning Board the three variances required.  He indicated that the Board could grant subdivision approval with a condition that it would be subject to site plan approval.  If site plan approval were then denied, the subdivision would not be able to be perfected.
A motion was offered by Commissioner Paese and seconded by Commissioner Festa to open the public portion of the meeting.



Seven agreed on a roll call vote………7-0



Tape 9– 1806
Wayne Whitaker of 65 Peach Road, Wayne, NJ, testified.  He reiterated his comments made from the January 24, 2013 meeting in regard to trailers on the J&J parcel idling at 5:30 a.m. for a period of approximately 20 minutes to a half hour.  Mr. Whitaker again mentioned the fence being in disrepair on the J&J property and requested that the Board require the Applicant to plant a vegetative buffer of trees and other suitable vegetation in order to protect the residential properties along Peach Way in Wayne Township.  
A motion was offered by Commissioner Paese and seconded by Commissioner Festa to close the public portion of the meeting.




Seven agreed on a roll call vote………7-0



Tape 9– 2131
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Mr. Perconti stipulated that if the subdivision were approved, Mr. Bressman would agree that there would be no sale or transfer of property within a four-year period, after which time it was represented that existing encumbrances on on Lot 3 would cease and then proposed Lot 3.04 could be merged with the Ablar piece.  
After a lenghtly discussion, a motion was offered by Commissioner Campilango and seconded by Commissioner Festa to deny the application for minor subdivision as presented. This approval to deny the application will be memorialized in a Resolution at a future date:



Seven agreed on a roll call vote………7-0



Tape 9– 2566
A motion was offered by Commissioner Campilango and seconded by Commissioner Festa to approve

Planning Board minutes of March 13, 2013 as prepared.


Seven agreed on a roll call vote ………7-0



Commissioners Vickerilla and Vandenbree abstained



Tape 9 – 2810
RESOLUTIONS: 
A motion was offered by Commissioner Campilango and seconded by Commissioner Festa to approve the resolution for NJ State Org. of Cystic Fibrosis -Blk 37-Lot 1 as presented. 



Five agreed on a roll call vote……….5-0



Tape 9 – 2856
A motion was offered by Commissioner Paese and seconded by Commissioner Campilango to approve the resolution for Celebrations Event & Meeting Management, LLC -Blk 103-Lot 14 as presented. 



Five agreed on a roll call vote……….5-0



Tape 9– 2887
There being no other business, a motion was offered by Commissioner Paese and seconded by Commissioner Festa to adjourn the meeting.


All in favor………7-0


Tape 9 - 2895 
Respectfully submitted,


                                                                 Pete Campilango, Secretary


Patricia Paulson                                                                                                                                                 

Planning Board Clerk                                                                                                   Date Approved                                                                                              
